Board of Cosmetologists

Minutes
January 5, 2015 
  _  

A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, January 5, 2015, in the 3rd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.

The following members were in attendance:
Ms. Clairee Britt-Cockrum, Chair, Industry Member
Ms. Sharon Bunch, Consumer Member

Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell, Industry Member

Ms. Piccola Winkey, Industry Member

Not in attendance:

Ms. Maxine Sisserman, School Owner Member

Ms. Christina Roberts, Consumer Member

Also in attendance:

Ms. Shirley Leach, Executive Director 

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Ms. Iris Beasley, Secretary
Meeting called to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:08 a.m. by Ms. Britt-Cockrum.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made by Ms. Bunch to approve the agenda, Ms. Lane-Treadwell seconded the motion, and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. Bunch to approve the Minutes of the December 1, 2014, Board Meeting; Ms. Lane-Treadwell seconded the motion; and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

New Business
Informal Conference- Brittney Hartwell- Request Restart of Apprenticeship

An informal conference was held for Ms. Hartwell requesting the Board to allow her to restart the apprentice program. After hearing Ms. Hartwell’s explanation for her departure from the program, the Board voted unanimously to approve Ms. Hartwell’s reinstatement. The Board also directed that Ms. Hartwell and her new sponsor to attend the next apprentice orientation program. 
Informal Conference- Cindy Hartzell- Request Restart of Apprenticeship

An informal conference was held for Ms. Hartzell requesting the Board to allow her to restart the apprentice program.  After hearing Ms. Hartzel’s explanation for her departure from the program, the Board voted unanimously to approve Ms. Hartzell’s reinstatement. The Board also directed that Ms. Hartwell and her new sponsor, Ms. Brenda Hopka, to attend the next apprentice orientation program. 
Ann Nguyen-Reinstate MD cosmetologist license revoked 6/15/07
Ms. Nguyen was requesting the Board to reinstate a fraudulently obtained license.  In 2007, Ms. Nguyen obtained a fraudulent cosmetologist license from the state of Pennsylvania and was able to use that license to receive a Maryland cosmetologist license. Once the fraud was brought to the attention of the Maryland Board in 2007, Ms. Nguyen’s license was revoked.  At roughly the same time, Ms. Nguyen attended Executive Beauty Academy in the state of Virginia and graduated in 2007 and eventually received a cosmetology license from the State of Virginia. After much debate, the Board allowed Ms. Nguyen to apply for a new Maryland license. The Board voted two to one in favor of allowing Ms. Nguyen to obtain a new Maryland cosmetology license. Ms. Bunch and Ms. Lane-Treadwell voted in favor of her certification, while Ms. Winkey voted against it.
Old Business

Eric London, counsel to the Board, advised that he would be working with Ms. Leach to amend the regulations relating to the new Hairstyling category.   Further, the Board advised that they would be working to clarify the Blood Spill portion of the exam with the new testing company.  
Adjournment

There being no further business, a motion was made by Ms. Bunch to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Ms. Winkey, and the meeting was adjourned at 11:50 a.m.
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